

Town of West Boylston Board of Health

140 Worcester Street West Boylston, MA 01583 Phone: 774-261-4075

Fax: 774-261-4075

April 8, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Members present: Robert Barrell, Celia Hartigan, Lisa Henderson and Beverly Salate

Members absent: Alan Harris

Chairman Barrell convened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Richard Shaw 439 Lancaster Street Failed Septic System Richard Shaw property owner of 439 Lancaster Street was unable to attend this meeting as he is on the School Committee and they meet at the same time. He did however provide information via an email dated April 8, 2015 that he has engaged Ronald Thunberg to assist him reviewing the septic issue. Mr. Shaw provided a copy of the failed Title 5 report to Mr. Thunberg and asked for time to do a thorough review. Mrs. Mard will contact Mr. Thunberg for discussion and to let him know the Board's position.

<u>Meeting Minutes</u> After review and upon motion of Mrs. Hartigan and second of Mrs. Salate it was voted all in favor to approve the minutes of the March 4, 2015 Board of Health meeting.

<u>Discussion Regarding Procedure for Replacing Town Administrator</u> The Board members discussed Town Administrator Gaumond leaving West Boylston to become the Town Administrator in Sturbridge and how the replacement would work. *Mrs. Mard told them there will be an interim administrator and the Selectboard will decide what process they will use to permanently replace Mr. Gaumond.*

<u>Public Records Request</u> The Board acknowledged a public records request for Board of Health information that came in from Diana Engelbart through the Town Administrator.

<u>Worcester County House of Correction and Jail Inspection</u> An inspection of the Worcester County House of Corrections and Jail was performed on March 9, 10, 11 and 12, 2015. A copy of that inspection report is in the agenda package for the Board's information.

<u>Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) Water District Information</u> DEP documentation is in the agenda package for the Board's information. The information includes approvals for Underground Injection Control and Manganese Results for the three existing drinking water wells in West Boylston.

<u>Reservoir Motor Lodge Status</u> The owner of Reservoir Motor Lodge has put the property on the market. A couple of people have come to the office expressing interest and inquiring what uses are allowed.

The property is being monitored by the Town to ensure people don't return to live there and so it does not become a further hazard to the community.

With no further business to come before the Board and upon motion of Mrs. Hartigan and second of Mrs. Salate it was voted all in favor to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.

Barbara A. Mard Public Health Specialist

Robert J. Barrell, MPA, Chairman

N. Alan Harris, MD, MPH, Vice Chairman

Celia F. Hartigan, RN, MPH

Lisa M. Henderson, RN, LSW

Beverly A. Salate, RN, BSN